

MINUTES

Letterston Community Council held their Ordinary Monthly Meeting at 7.30 p.m. on Monday 16th June 2014 in the Memorial Hall.

Members Present: J Williams, R Davies, B Homer, J Gwilt, G Thomas, M Harries, K Codd, B Morgan, H Johnson

In attendance: P Messer (Clerk/Treasurer) T Richards (Councillor)

Apologies: S Howells,

Minutes:

Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting Monday 19th May 2014 were amended to reflect that a recorded vote should list the na of those for and against and were then accepted as a true record. Proposed B Homer, Seconded M Harries. All agreed. The Chairman J Williams signed the minutes.

Matters Arising:

- 1) The streetlight on St David's Road has been moved from outside Mr Schofield's property.
- 2) Mr Sharp's boat still remains on John Lukes Yard. Clerk to write and ask for its removal.
- 3) R Davies is to check for moles on the commons and inform the clerk if further action is needed.

PCC's Report

The new street name at Brynawelon is confirmed as Brynawelon Court. There has been a definite mistake regarding the footpath at Court House; as it never went through Court House. Now this has been resolved there should be no further query. T Richards to look into the issues around mobile homes.

Finance

G I Lewis - £600 – Grass Cutting

Correspondence

Independent remuneration panel for Wales – Survey
Public Health White Paper – Listening to you; Your health matters
Collaborative Communities Newsletter
Simon Thomas Am – Regional Newsletter
Letter – Mrs Howells re the green in Spring Gardens – **Agenda item for next meeting.**

John Luke's Yard

Clerk is awaiting a valuation from J J Morris.

Letterston Toilets

Clerk has contacted the Trunk Road Agency who have referred the matter to the Welsh Government. Concerns continue to be raised by councillors regarding the management of the facilities. Clerk to pass on details to PCC. K Codd has asked that we get a breakdown of the costs to date as a matter of urgency now.

Grasscutting

A Quotation was received from the current contractor for the additional mowing required. It was felt to be too high and all agreed that we should engage Emrys John for the rest of the season as and when required. R Davies to ask Emrys.

Standing Orders

T Richards suggested that we adopt the NALC Standing Orders as an entire set. Clerk to provide copies for the next meeting.

Open letter Solva Community Council

T Richards advised that PCC is putting pressure on regarding changes at Withybush Hospital. It is a standing Agenda item for county Council meetings. H Johnson suggested we write in support of the Solva letter regarding the unlawful payments to senior officers. G Thomas and B Morgan objected to having a letter in the name of the community council. T Richards advised that a line had been drawn under the issue having been investigated and cleared therefore further protest would be futile. All agreed that we take the matter no further.

Wartime Commemorations

PCC has nothing scheduled. Wolfscastle Community Council have asked the community for photographs to go on display. H Johnson advised that a sing-a-long had been organised for Sunday 22nd June at the memorial hall. G Thomas suggested that the community council pays for the cost of printing the programme which would be approximately £85. B Morgan Seconded. All Agreed.

Any other business

- 1) G Thomas advised that the newly formed Funday Committee requests the use of the commons for 19th July. G Thomas to email the clerk with the request letter and insurance details.
- 2) G Thomas commented that the minutes shouldn't have been sent out as they had not been approved. It was agreed that this was the way they has always been handled.
- 3) G Thomas was asking for an apology for those who had voted against his proposed election as next chairman at last months' AGM.
- 4) G Thomas ask for it to be recorded that he and his wife had been re-instated.
- 5) R Davies asked that the Fireworks be put on the next Agenda

227/2

- 6) J Williams asked again if people on community service would be available to clean the signs in the village. H Johnston suggested that the chairman speak with Mr Howells regarding the removal of the Go Kart signs.

Meeting Closed 9.15pm